From: Sachs, Larry E. < 
Sent: Thursday, December 8, 2016 6:42 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: RE: Travel verification 

 

Interestingly, I attended an ethics class at your location this morning, and realized - with a jolt - that I had forgotten to comply with your instruction to reply to your travel approval with verification that I attended the workshop, etc. So sorry. 

I did travel to Alexandria VA Nov 14-16 2016 in my official capacity and as scheduled (early evening flights on the 14th and 16th), and attended all scheduled workshops with law enforcement reps from 19 other sites around the country to discuss strategies to reduce jail populations by deflecting low-level offenders to community services and to reduce disproportionality while maintaining or even improving public safety. 

The International Association of Chiefs of Police, using MacArthur Foundation Safety + Justice Program funding, made and paid for my flight and hotel reservations, and will eventually reimburse my incidental expenses (cheapest parking at Midway I could find; ground transportation to and from the hotel in Virginia; per diem the evenings of the 14th and 16th only, as other meals were provided) once I submit my reimbursement request to the City. No swag.     

I hope that provides the info you need, but don't hesitate to advise me of any questions or concerns. Thanks! 



Larry E. Sachs, Director of Grants Management
Research & Development Division, Office of Crime Control Strategies
Chicago Police Department

